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SABBSA- Believing the Bible from the first verse.

Summer Opportunities

Being a school teacher I am excited about being out of the school for the summer as are your children. ( I am not sure how excited you parents are?) This newsletter will give you a range of creation sites, vacations and learning opportunities you can explore if God leads you to do so. We will also recap our last meeting which featured the showing of the DVD Starlight and Time by Dr, Russell Humphreys. Finally, the day many of us at SABBSA have been waiting for has arrived, over 7 years of SABBSA Communiqué newsletters are now available on the newsletters page of our website for your perusal. Each newsletter button includes a topic title to help you know what is in each newsletter. Please click on that page and enjoy.
What brought this article to mind was the Grand Opening of the Creation Museum of Answers in Genesis which occurred on the weekend of Saturday, May 26th, 2007. I have provided a summary below taken from Reuters and McClatchy Newspapers reports about the opening. It is fascinating how much protesting and angry fits of rage this opening has stirred from evolutionists. We must be doing something right! 
New Museum says Dinosaurs were on Noah's Ark!
 Like many modern museums, the new Creation Museum by Answers in Genesis includes some awesome exhibits including roaring dinosaurs and a life-sized ship. But only at the Creation Museum in northern Kentucky (just across the border from Cincinnati) do the dinosaurs sail on the ship -- Noah's Ark, to be precise. The Christian creators of the sprawling museum, unveiled on Saturday, May 26th hope to draw as many as half a million people each year to their state-of-the-art museum, which depicts the Bible's first book, Genesis, as literal truth. While the $27 million museum has drawn snickers from media and condemnation from U.S. scientists, those who believe God created the heavens and the Earth in six days some 6,000 to 10,000 years ago say their views are finally being represented. 130 press credentials were issued for the Grand Opening and more than 3000 people toured the museum on Monday, May 28.
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"What we've done here is to give people an opportunity to hear information that is not readily available ... to challenge them that really you can believe the Bible's history," said Ken Ham, president of the group Answers in Genesis that founded the museum. Here exhibits show the Grand Canyon took just days to form during Noah's flood or as a result of the flood, and dinosaurs coexisted with humans and had a place on Noah's Ark. It proclaims that Cain married his sister to populate the earth. Scientists, secularists and moderate Christians have protested the museum's public opening on Monday, May 28th. Dozens of protestors near the museum held signs saying “Do You Deny Gravity 2” and “Religion is the root cause of all terrorism.” An airplane trailing a "Thou Shalt Not Lie" banner buzzed overhead during the museum's opening news conference. Opponents argue that children who tour the museum will be confused when they learn in school that the universe is 14 billion years old rather than 6,000. "Teachers don't deserve a student coming into class saying 'Gee Mrs. Brown, I went to this fancy museum and it said you're teaching me a lie," said Dr. Eugenie Scott, executive director of the National Center for Science Education. A Gallup poll taken last year showed almost half of Americans believe that humans did not evolve but were created by God in their present form within the last 10,000 years. Three of 10 Republican presidential candidates said in a recent debate that they did not believe in evolution. This folks is one of the fruits of our ministry. If you have the opportunity this summer you are invited to visit this “state of the art” museum. Some pictures of it are shown above and below to whet your appetite.
 [image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]



If you would like to know more about AIG and what they offer visit their website on our links page or contact Dr. Carl and Cindy Williams (SABBSA Board members who have been through AIG materials training). There are a host of other creation learning centers across the country and there are two more creation museums of note.
The closest to us is the Creation Evidences Museum in Glen Rose, Texas. This is a rather humble looking place from the outside (although you will see that they are building a much bigger facility right next door), but it contains a wealth of archaeological finds and information including the mold of their find of a human footprint and dinosaur print in the same strata super imposed on one another. They also have a hyperbaric chamber with an active experiment of what the Edenic Earth’s environment was like with increased atmospheric pressure and oxygen content and an increased magnetic field. If you go, do it on the first Saturday of the month. At 11 am and at 2 pm on each first Saturday the curator and archaeologist, Dr. Carl Baugh gives a one hour presentation. If its available while your there, you also need to visit the “McFall Property” where most of the museums finds were unearthed and where there are still dinosaur and human tracks in the same strata. The “public dig” on this site is scheduled for July 2-6, 2007. Visit their website for more details at www.creationevidence.org. Also, on their website you will find opportunities for a newsletter and materials from them as well as an invitation to partner with them on the archaeological dig!
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Another museum of note is the Museum of Creation and Earth History at the Institute for Creation Research in Santee, California (a suburb of San Diego). While not as grand as the new 27 million dollar AIG museum, the ICR  museum was its predecessor and a good one. It features a wealth of well done and lively exhibits. Please see our June 2003 newsletter for details on what you can see in this very rich museum ( http://www.sabbsa.org/newsletters/2003/sabbsa_June2003.doc ). There is even a kid’s video room with hourly presentations. The museum, as good as it is, is not all that ICR offers however. If you want a real adventure then contact them and sign on for one of their outdoor adventures. On September 7-15 they will give you a creationist guided tour of Yellowstone. They just completed a Galapagos Creation tour this past May and do Grand Canyon and Yosemite guided excursions each year. Click the link on our website to theirs and explore all that ICR offers. If you are not already a subscriber, we also suggest that while on that site sign up for ICR’s newsletter entitled Acts and Facts. It is still the best resource for current creation research and news out there.
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More great experiences are offered through the Alpha Omega Institute in Grand Junction, Colorado. Started by Dave and Mary Jo Nutting, AOI offers creation materials and training for using them.  They have recently released a 6 DVD teaching series containing 12 individual lesson sessions along with an excellent student’s manual in color.  This teaching series covers 12 different subject areas showing the wonders of God’s creation and gives excellent insight into the evidence of young earth.  The teaching materials are exceptionally well done and are excellent for small groups or for Sunday School classes. They also offer a wealth of outdoor excursion vacations with creation teaching. Two up coming excursions are: the Twin Peaks Family Mountain Adventure, July 1-6; and the Redcloud Family Mountain Adventure offered July 29 - August 3 and again on August 5 – 10. These are real outdoor family adventure times along with excellent teaching. Space is still available for these adventures. To learn more or to sign up for these excursions go to their website at www.discovercreation.org . While you are there you might sign up for their free newsletter entitled “Think and Believe.”
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Finally, for a whole list of creation museums around the country go to the website http://www.nwcreation.net/museums for a listing of creation museums around the country. On that site will be such little known attractions as the Mt Blanco Fossil Museum near Lubbock, TX.
At our last SABBSA meeting we saw the fascinating and well done video Starlight and Time, by Dr. Russell Humphreys. In this video Dr. Humphreys clearly explains to the layman how light could have arrived on Earth within the biblical framework of a few days and still be traveling only at the relativistic speed of light. He explains that if the original universe at its creation was not homogeneous and had us at or near its center with a mass concentration of stars and galaxies near us (consistent with current Doppler and red shift measurements which show most bodies moving away from us) then at the time of creation, time would have been moving much slower for us than for the rest of the universe much further away from the center. In essence time would have been passing at a much faster rate on the thinly populated rim of the universe than near the center where we were and are and thus due to the concentration of matter and mass and the effects of such a gravity concentration, time moved much more slowly here. This allows for billions of years of time to have elapsed at the outer edges of the universe while only a few days of time elapsed here, which in turn gave the means for all the light from these distant stars and galaxies to get here as the bible states. This is a strong apologetics argument for this pivotal question to creation science which must be considered along with the standard answer that God created the universe with apparent age. Thus God created the “light stream” from these stars at the same time he created the stars so as to make them visible immediately and give them an apparent great age. Another competing theory is that at the creation light had almost infinite velocity and could have reached us almost instantly and that its velocity has been slowing ever since. This theory is supported by the data collected by Barry Setterfield which shows 400 years of light speed measurements which tend to be slowing down http://www.ldolphin.org/speedo.html .
Our next SABBSA meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 12th. At that meeting we will host our old friend Mr. John Pendleton (Creation Evangelist to Spanish speaking Central and South America). His topic will be “10 Questions You Do Not Want to Ask Your Teacher!” It should be a fascinating evening and you are invited to attend. As always we will begin the program at 7 pm at the Jim’s restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. We hope to see you there.
